Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
19 October 2022
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Coggeshall
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Not Present
	

	Pewee Valley
	Haunz
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chiefs Fante
	


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: Chief Blakely SOFD, Jim Sohan NOFD
Call to order:  at 08:05 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Nelson, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Fante, 2nd by Haunz Account balance of $29,085.72 and Recruitment and Retention Balance of $12,023.00
OCFIA Recruit Class: Class is almost complete. The instructors will let Thompson know when the class is ready to test out. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: OCEMS has their new stretchers in use. There will possibly be a EMT refresher on the new equipment next task force meeting. 
The HAZ-MAT Incident Commander Class has been rescheduled to January of 2023. 

On the 21st of January 2023 we will host the 1403 class in Oldham County. Discussion had on the new IFSAC requirements. Thompson will contact the state about the new requirements. 

Long Range Planning: Discussion on hosting a weekend class every month or every other month. Discussion on class topics from leadership classes, bringing in outside instructors such as Rick Lasky, and more. 
Old Business: Haunz discussed how to get the active shooter/rescue taskforce class here in Oldham County. The Sheriffs Office will be taking the lead on the course with Fire and EMS assistance. 
The wiring has been repaired at the training center. We have other trees that are about to fall and damage wiring. Clayton and Lambert will be contacted about cutting down trees on their that pose a risk to the wiring. 
OCFIA Fall Fire School went well. The state classes were well attended. A few classes were canceled due to low enrollment. Discussion on planning for next year. 
New Business: NONE
Recruitment & Retention: Banners have been printed for recruiting events. The recruitment advertising video is complete and there will be a recruiting event at the Sauerbeck Drive-In in the coming weeks. Facebook ads are up and running. 
Department Reports: NONE
Motion to Adjourn: 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Haunz, unanimous approval. 
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